

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE: CONTACT:

October 22, 2024 Kevin Toon
ktoon@orcities.org

League of Oregon Cities Names Board of Directors for 2025

BEND, Ore. – The League of Oregon Cities' (LOC) membership selected its 2025 board of directors on October 19 during the LOC's 99th Annual Conference and Business Meeting, which was held at the Riverhouse on the Deschutes.

The following are the city officials that were named to the LOC's governing board for the calendar year 2025. Officials new to the board appear in bold text.

President:Jessica Engelke, Mayor, North BendVice President:Carol MacInnes, Councilor, FossilTreasurer:Travis Stovall, Mayor, Gresham

Past President: TBA*

Directors: Rod Cross, Mayor, Toledo

Aaron Cubic, City Manager, Grants Pass Tamie Kaufman, Mayor, Gold Beach

Melanie Kebler, Mayor, Bend

Adam Marl, Commissioner, Oregon City McKennon McDonald, Councilor, Pendleton

Tita Montero, Councilor, Seaside

Rochelle Roaden, City Manager, Monmouth

Tim Rosener, Mayor, Sherwood

Mark Shepard, City Manager, Corvallis

About the League of Oregon Cities

Founded in 1925, the League of Oregon Cities is a voluntary association representing Oregon's 241 incorporated cities. The League helps city governments serve their citizens by providing advocacy services, policy consultation, intergovernmental relations assistance, networking and training, technical assistance and publications.

###

^{*}The Past President position will be filled by appointment during the first meeting of the LOC Board of Directors in 2025.